MCMLA Executive Committee Meeting
MINUTES
October 14, 2011
9 am MT or 10 am CT

Executive Committee Members Attending:
· Betsy Mueth, Chair
· Sarah Kirby, Immediate Past Chair
· Brenda Pfannenstiel, Incoming Chair
· Melissa De Santis, Chapter Council Representative
· Holly Henderson, Recording Secretary

Leadership Attendance:
· Nancy Woelfl, Parliamentarian
· Jenny Garcia, Nominating Committee Chair
· Jeanne LeBer, Utah Meeting Planner Co-Chair
· Michlene Mankin, Honors and Awards Committee Chair
· Kate Anderson, Research Committee Chair
· Sue Fleming, Archivist
· Tom Gensichen, Bylaws Committee Chair
· Darrel Willoughby, Governmental Relations Committee Chair
· Cindy Logan, MLA Chapter Membership Liaison
· Amanda Sprochi, Publications Committee Chair

Action Items noted in RED

Confirmation of MCMLA Executive Meeting Minutes for September 9, 2011
· Moved by Sarah, seconded by Melissa
· Approved by vote of Executive Committee members

Treasurer’s Report – Peggy Mullaly-Quijas 
· Peggy was not in attendance. Her report was distributed to the group. 
· Nancy asked if the books had been closed on the St. Louis meeting. Betsy said the books have not been closed

Review  and Follow-up of Brainstorming Session at MCMLA Annual Meeting in September
· Notes from the session were distributed and are posted on the President’s Corner on the MCMLA website.
· Betsy stated that the chapter committees can look at the suggestions from the brainstorming session and take these into account when developing committee goals and objectives for the coming year. We don’t have to do all of them, it’s just a list of ideas. 
· Nancy stated that election numbers will be reported in the Nominating Committee’s annual report to the chapter. This will meet what’s legally required. Tom and Nancy are sorting their way through the parliamentary mire about how votes are handled. A tied vote for an elected office is a failed election. Chapter policy and procedures says the Executive Committee breaks a tie, but Robert’s Rules of Order says re-balloting must occur until the tie is broken. Tom then found Article 6, Section 2, Item D in Bylaws that refers a tie vote to the Executive Committee to break, chair will abstain. Changes need to be made to the Policy and Procedure Manual and Bylaws.

Thanks to Liz Burns & Advocacy Committee for composing letters to be sent to the Wyoming Medical Center in Casper, Wyoming regarding the downsizing & possible closing of their library.
· Jenny – offered further information. The current librarian will be keeping her soon to be part time position. She will stay and see what she can do at 20 hours a week. The librarian’s duties will be around books and ILL. Her responsibilities with databases, ordering, maintaining electronic subscriptions have been given to IT. 
· Nancy – EMRs are making libraries a step further removed when information gets embedded in EMR. Maybe we need to address how we keep visibility in light of these kinds of processes?

Voting during virtual meetings – ByLaws Committee
· Tom – commented on the letter, regarding our chapter’s issue of virtual meetings, from the MLA bylaws committee chair that was sent to the MCMLA Chapter Chair and distributed to leadership.  Appears that since there is nothing limiting virtual meetings, voting may be by voice, mail, or ballot.
· Nancy – Robert’s Rules of Order says there should be special rules of order that spell out how a vote will be done for a virtual meeting. We just need to state how we are going to do it and then place it in the bylaws or policies and procedures as required.
· Betsy – will refer this issue to the annual meeting task force to investigate. Want to make sure when the task force looks at virtual meeting products they keep voting in mind.

Joint meeting with South Central Chapter – Annual Meeting Taskforce
· Nothing done yet. Group looking at it.
· Melissa – asked if the Executive Committee needs to make a new charge for the Annual Meeting Taskforce?
· Nancy – the Executive Committee can draft a revised charge for the task force committee that is approved and submitted.
· Betsy – will work up a revised charge and send to the Executive Committee for approval by email.

Travel Scholarship – Honors & Awards Committee
· Issue is that this award has not been given out in recent years. The award was established by the Wyoming group following MCMLA 2008 annual meeting.
· Jenny – goal is for money to be used. 
· Michlene – suggested the money be used in the future endowment and then the endowment can fund travel. Michlene will take this issue back to honors and awards committee for discussion.

Distinguished Senior Member designation 
· Background, this membership designation was listed on our website and someone applied for it. This started a discussion about this designation and how the chapter wants to handle it. 
· Nancy – suggested creating a membership category for retirees.
· Tom – chapter bylaws list three classes of membership: regular, student, distinguished senior members.
· Betsy – well defer item to discuss next month after everyone has had a chance to think about it.

November Calendar Items from Policy and Procedure Manual
· Immediate Past Chair – Prepare Mid-Year Chapter Report for MLA.  Share with Chapter Chair. Sarah & Betsy have completed this report & sent it in. It is posted on the chapter website.
· Representative to the MLA Chapter Council – Submit MLA Midwinter Report as requested by Chapter Council.
· Committee Chairs – Submit goals and objectives and a budget for the year. Budget requests go to Peggy, goals go to Betsy. Goals & objectives due in November, budget due in December
· Honors and Awards – Solicit applicants for the Chapter Council Sharing Roundtable Free Lunch Award (pays for the luncheon held at MLA annual meeting)

Orientation of new leaders
· Peggy & Amy will conduct orientation.
· Have surveyed participants and a date and time will be selected.
·  Amy will add to orientation showing how to update webpages. It will be recorded so it can be watched later.

New Business

MCMLA Listserv Administrator
· Rebecca Brown has resigned as MCMLA Listserv Administrator. Betsy needs to appoint a new one. Rebecca has suggested a name. 
· Nancy  - inquired if KUMED has to agree to continue hosting or if we need a new hosting site.
· Holly – suggested talking with the RML, it’s a joint listserv.

Publications
· Amanda – she’s requesting photos or other reports from the conference (she was unable to attend). Especially anything related to the honors and awards presented. Newsletter deadline is October 31. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:56pm

Respectfully submitted by Holly Henderson

Next meeting:  Friday, November 11, 2011, 10am CT, 9am MT

